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All VERY-EXPERIENCED 

MASTER GARDENERS! 

The Master Gardener College 

committee is looking for 

stories/experiences/memories 

from the early conception of 

the program.  We would like 

to share these at Master 

Gardener college this year.  If 

you have something to 

contribute please email to 

Karen Burke 

at burkeka9@anr.msu.edu. 

mailto:burkeka9@anr.msu.edu
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New Information  
Items will only show in this area for one edition.  If you have not looked at the MG Enews in the last few 

weeks, be sure to check out the repeated information for news you may have missed. 

From the Office  
Please Note!  The Annual Plant Exchange held the first 

Saturday of June  (June 2 for this year) has been 

cancelled due to lack of staff and building access.    

 

News and Notes  
 

An Invitation to Tour the Gardens at Meadow Brook Hall 
 

Meadow Brook Garden Club offers horticultural tours of the gardens surrounding Meadow Brook Hall 

to other garden clubs. During the months of June, July and August, when the gardens are at their peak, 

a trained, knowledgeable docent will guide your club through the gardens and provide details about the 

plantings, design and maintenance.  As a Proven Winners Signature Garden, many of the Meadow 

Brook Hall gardens feature some of the newest annuals, perennials and shrubs offered by Proven 

Winners. To request a brochure with further details, or to schedule a tour, please send an email to 

MBGCmembers@gmail.com or call 248-364-6210.  Meadow Brook Hall is located at 350 Estate Dr., 

Rochester, MI. 
 

 

Volunteer Opportunities  
 

MT. CLEMENS FARMERS MARKET  
 

ANNUAL SPRING CLEAN- UP DAY  

Saturday, APRIL 2 1, 201 8 

9:00  A.M. - ?????????.   

Lawn & Leaf bags will be provided.  
 

Saturday, May 5, 201 8 the Market  will open. 

It will be Flower Daze thru to June.  

 

mailto:MBGCmembers@gmail.com
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To volunteer for  hands-on garden maintenance (weeding, deadheading, watering, 

planting, dividing) you only need to come  

to the market  when itõs convenient for you. No signing up is needed. (A great way to 

start earning your volunteer hours).  

We are here from 8 -12. 

 

To help with the Info rmation Booth  please sign up with Marilyn medcowalt@aol.com two 

weeks prior to the date  youõre request ing.  The booth is open from 8 -12, Friday s and 

Saturdays.  

 

Join us, EARN HOURS  and have fun.  Work what ever fit s your  

schedule.  All help is greatly appre ciated. Please bring your  

tools as we do not provide them  and water, gloves, hat,  etc.  

 

The Mt. Clemens Farmers Market is located at 141 North River Rd  

The Market is  open Fridays and Saturdays until November 1 7th.  

 

 
 

MG Help Needed!  
Growing Green 2018 Ecology Day  

June 4  at St. Mary School  
A new program focus for Growing Green Ecology Day, this year St. Mary School three hundred students in grades one 

through seven will participate in activities to register school gardens as a National Wildlife Federation Schoolyard 

Habitat, to count school gardens in the Million Pollinator Garden Challenge and, as a NWF Certified Schoolyard 

Habitat and participant in the Million Pollinator Garden Challenge, to educate the community about sustainable 

gardening practices as we garden for wildlife.  

 

The students will attend a Wildlife Habitat Presentation where they will learn about and discuss the habitat needs of wildlife:  

types of foods or feeders, water sources for drinking,  places to find shelter from weather and predators, places to raise 

young, and sustainable practices such as water conservation and how native plants are critically important to pollinators and 

ecosystems.  Through hands-on learning, by surveying school gardens,  students will identify and confirm the food, water, 

cover, and places to raise young that currently exist in school gardens.   

 

Throughout school gardens, Mrs. Mares Garden, Awning Garden, Monarch Waystation and Flag Gardens, students will add 

additional native plants, native groundcovers, annuals and herbs that provide pollen and nectar as food for pollinators, 

shelter from the weather and predators and places to raise young.  They will add annuals to provide blocks of color to attract 

butterflies and hummingbirds to school gardens.  They will learn why the chosen plants were selected and how they benefit 

wildlife and will be taught how to prepare the garden for planting, how to plant, water and mulch the plants.   

 

St. Mary School is in need of Master Gardeners to help with this project on June 4.  Please contact Regina Newlin at 

radnewlin@gmail.com or 586-321-5492 as soon as possible, to help with planning this year's planting, to help sort and 

mailto:medcowalt@aol.com
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position plants for planting,  to design and/or make signage, to teach students in grades one through two, three through four 

and five through seven about habitat needs of wildlife and sustainable gardening practices in school gardens, helping 

students survey school gardens, instructing students on the wildlife value of the plants they are planting and how to plant, 

water and mulch the plants.  

 

Master Gardeners are needed to help with this important educational project.  Volunteers that have completed the 

Archdiocese of Detroit child protection class, Protecting God's Children, are especially needed, to work directly with 

students, helping them plant on Growing Green Ecology Day.  

Lunch will be provided to all volunteers! 

 

                     

Educational Opportunities  

MSUE 
In response to feedback from EMG volunteers and Coordinators at the 2017 International Master Gardener 
Conference in Oregon, the National Pesticide Information Center (NPIC) is providing for Extension 
Master Gardeners, the free webinar, Pesticides, People and Pollinators: Answers to Tricky Pesticide 
Questions. 
 This webinar is open to all EMGs in Michigan and other states and will be held April 12, at 1:00 EST. 
Details are listed below.  This webinar can be counted as 1 hour of continuing EMG education.  
 

Registration is now open.  Hope to see you online April 12
th

!  
 

Pesticides, People, and Pollinators: 
Answers to Tricky Pesticide Questions for Extension Master Gardeners  

 
Thursday, April 12

th
     1:00 m EST (10:00 am PT) 

 

 
Presenters: 
Alicia Leytem & April Strid,  Pesticide Specialists, NPIC  

 

Discussing pesticides with the public can be tricky, even for trained professionals. Extension Master 
Gardeners (EMGs) are on the front line, providing information directly to the public on a wide range of 
topics. In this webinar, pesticide specialists with the National Pesticide Information Center (NPIC) will 
provide resources that EMGs can use to navigate these conversations. Presentation topics include 
protecting pollinators from pesticides, comparing organic and conventional pesticides, how to minimize 
exposures to pesticides, and how individual risk perception influences behavior. There will be a live Q&A 
session after the presentation.   
 

 
Duration: 1:00 hour  
Cost: Free 

To join: 
 

¶ Registration is required for this free webinar. 
 

¶ Registration will be accepted up to the day of the webinar. 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__npic.orst.edu_&d=DwMFaQ&c=nE__W8dFE-shTxStwXtp0A&r=Q5-Qb6RS8dFHXxeHzQ9wGQ&m=Zsiy2SzfJ0Tcc1EFhNbDUnkmJukF7FZ-eQKNchSJEYE&s=akMDhy5tdRfc8aMZ9U4qs2_FgbHBtvg2tRNpjW7nnBE&e=


5 
 

¶ Participants may join the webinar up to 10 minutes early.  

 
Click on the link below to Register: 

 
https://oregonstate.webex.com/oregonstate/onstage/g.php?MTID=e730999a7bf8a7580242869dc7c96dd0
2  

 
Note that this webinar originates in Oregon so you will see ñPSTò (Pacific Standard Time) listed on the website when you 
register. Change the time zone to New York (Eastern Daylight time) to display the correct time in Michigan when the 

webinar will begin on April 12th.    
 

Event number: 921 552 205  

 
For audio by phone:  +1-415-655-0002 (US Toll) 

 
Access code: 921 552 205  

 

(If youôre unable to attend live, a recording of the webinar will be posted to the NPIC YouTube channel.)  
 

Report your 1 education hour in the VMS by selecting the project:              * National Pesticide 
Information Center Webinar   

 

Other  
Magical Monarch Presentations Available: 

Magical Monarchs 

April 9, 7 pm – 8:30 pm 

Yardeners of St. Clair Shores; St. Clair Shores Library, 22500 E 11 Mile Rd, St Clair Shores 

No registration required 

Monarchs are the most recognizable butterflies around. Their numbers have 

declined by 90% over the past 2 decades, and they need our help. Join us to 

learn about their annual migration, lifecycle, what you can do to help them, 

how to create a habitat, and how to rear them. 

LIVE SPECIMENS: Based on seasonal availability 

MONARCH SHOP: Butterfly rearing supplies, including habitats; Monarch books; Monarch themed items; 

Milkweed based on seasonal availability. Payments processed via Square. 

Facebook event: https://www.facebook.com/events/191550834771975/  

 

Magical Monarchs 

April 19, 6 – 8 pm 

Edsel & Eleanor Ford House; 1100 Lake Shore Rd, Grosse Pointe Shores 

Registration required. https://www.fordhouse.org/event/04192018/all-about-monarchs-garden-workshop  

Monarchs are the most recognizable butterflies around. Their numbers have 

declined by 90% over the past 2 decades, and they need our help. Join us to 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__oregonstate.webex.com_oregonstate_onstage_g.php-3FMTID-3De730999a7bf8a7580242869dc7c96dd02&d=DwMFaQ&c=nE__W8dFE-shTxStwXtp0A&r=Q5-Qb6RS8dFHXxeHzQ9wGQ&m=Zsiy2SzfJ0Tcc1EFhNbDUnkmJukF7FZ-eQKNchSJEYE&s=mUz3JEti3kGXnXhTB8P9MLb9VPIBS815VAZj8wUDk44&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__oregonstate.webex.com_oregonstate_onstage_g.php-3FMTID-3De730999a7bf8a7580242869dc7c96dd02&d=DwMFaQ&c=nE__W8dFE-shTxStwXtp0A&r=Q5-Qb6RS8dFHXxeHzQ9wGQ&m=Zsiy2SzfJ0Tcc1EFhNbDUnkmJukF7FZ-eQKNchSJEYE&s=mUz3JEti3kGXnXhTB8P9MLb9VPIBS815VAZj8wUDk44&e=
tel:(415)%20655-0002
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.youtube.com_user_NPICatOSU&d=DwMFaQ&c=nE__W8dFE-shTxStwXtp0A&r=Q5-Qb6RS8dFHXxeHzQ9wGQ&m=Zsiy2SzfJ0Tcc1EFhNbDUnkmJukF7FZ-eQKNchSJEYE&s=UCdTFrY8r-RvyaG3S_FbpFmUb2vP9PJseX1xp4dB_fE&e=
https://www.facebook.com/events/191550834771975/
https://www.fordhouse.org/event/04192018/all-about-monarchs-garden-workshop
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learn about their annual migration, lifecycle, what you can do to help them, how to create a habitat, and how 

to rear them. 

LIVE SPECIMENS: Based on seasonal availability 

MONARCH SHOP: Butterfly rearing supplies, including habitats; Monarch books; Monarch themed items; 

Milkweed based on seasonal availability. Payments processed via Square. 

Facebook event: https://www.facebook.com/events/539124586480598/  

 

Magical Monarchs 

June 10, 4:15 – 5:15 pm 

Wild Birds Unlimited, Novi; 47750 Grand River Ave, Novi 

Registration: (248) 374-4000 

Monarchs are the most recognizable butterflies around. Their numbers 

have declined by 90% over the past 2 decades, and they need our help. 

Join us to learn about their annual migration, lifecycle, what you can do to 

help them, how to create a habitat, and how to rear them. 

LIVE SPECIMENS: Based on seasonal availability 

MONARCH SHOP: Butterfly rearing supplies, including habitats; Monarch books; Monarch themed items; 

Milkweed based on seasonal availability. Payments processed via Square. 

Facebook event: https://www.facebook.com/events/159269808211430/ 

 

Magical Monarchs 

August 18, 11 – 12:30 pm 

Wild Birds Unlimited, Macomb; 20241 Hall Rd, Macomb 

Registration: 586-229-2798 

Monarchs are the most recognizable butterflies around. Their numbers have 

declined by 90% over the past 2 decades, and they need our help. Join us to 

learn about their annual migration, lifecycle, what you can do to help them, 

how to create a habitat, and how to rear them. 

LIVE SPECIMENS: Based on seasonal availability 

MONARCH SHOP: Butterfly rearing supplies, including habitats; Monarch books; Monarch themed items; 

Milkweed based on seasonal availability. Payments processed via Square. 

Facebook event: https://www.facebook.com/events/1802547029789882/  

 
 

Defining Your Canvas: Landscape Design 
June 7, 6:30 – 7:30 

Wild Birds Unlimited, Macomb; 20241 Hall Rd, Macomb 

Registration: 586-229-2798 

https://www.facebook.com/events/539124586480598/
https://www.facebook.com/events/159269808211430/
https://www.facebook.com/events/1802547029789882/
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Join us as we explore the art of landscape design. Discover how to 

evaluate your site for your personal wants and needs while utilizing 

principles and elements of design. What are some things you need to 

consider when planning your design? What opportunities and limitations 

does your site pose? Learn how to invest your time in creating an 

aesthetically pleasing design that is practical for you. 

Facebook Event: https://www.facebook.com/events/191550834771975/  

 

Meadow Brook Garden Club 
Phenology and Garden Rhythms 

 

Meadow Brook Garden Club will meet Friday, April 27, 2018 at Meadow Brook Hall, 350 Estate Dr., 
Rochester MI 48309-1904. Coffee and refreshments will be served at 9:15 a.m. with program to follow 
at 10:00 a.m. featuring guest speaker, Charles Martin, senior horticulturist at Dow Gardens and a 
garden journalist for the Midland Daily News. Charles will provide information on the practice of 
phenology, a valuable tool that helps with insect and disease control. 

Guests are welcome and reservations are not required. There is a $5 non-member fee. For more 
information, call 248-364-6210, emailMBGCmembers@gmail.com or visit www.meadowbrookhall.org. 
 
 

Video Recommended by Master Gardener Jean Persely 
Link for full PBS show, Nature: Sex Lies and Butterflies. Available until May 2.  

http://www.pbs.org/wnet/nature/sex-lies-butterflies-full-episode/16110/?button=fullepisode 
 
 

Bouquets, Boutonnieres, Recognition  

 
 

 

Plant Share 
If you are looking for cuttings or divisions of a particular plant, you can post the request here. Let us know what plant you 
are looking for, either common or botanical name or both if you know it. If a MG has the plant and would like to share it, 
they can contact you. Be sure to include your name and contact information with the request.  
If you are splitting or dividing your plants and would like to share them, let us know what you have available, either 
common or botanical name or both if you have it. Be sure to include your name and contact information and a MG 
interested in getting a portion can contact you.  
Need a particular plant for your project or have divisions or plants you want to share, let us know what you are looking for 

or have available and we will post the information. Don’t forget your name and contact info with the plant information! 

 

Looking for seeds or plants: 

https://www.facebook.com/events/191550834771975/
https://maps.google.com/?q=350+Estate+Dr.,+Rochester+MI+++48309&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=350+Estate+Dr.,+Rochester+MI+++48309&entry=gmail&source=g
tel:(248)%20364-6210
mailto:MBGCmembers@gmail.com
http://www.meadowbrookhall.org/
http://www.pbs.org/wnet/nature/sex-lies-butterflies-full-episode/16110/?button=fullepisode
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Would like to get from someone either seeds or plants for candytuff, gas plant, pink or yellow baptisia, allium 

millenium and maltese cross.  If you have any of these please contact: Jolene Shrake 313-600-

5365 jeshrake@hotmail.com 

 

Photo Fun 
Have any pictures you would like to share? Email them to me at: mgmgerst4x4@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

Macomb County Master 

Gardener Association Page 
 

General Information  
New mailing address for MCMGA forms and information:  
Macomb County MGA  
P. O. Box 380463  
Clinton Township, MI 48038 

 

Next Board of Directors Meeting is April 12, 2018 at 3:00 p.m. at the MSUE Office. 

 

Please Note! 
Volunteering  as a member of the Board of Directors or on any committee of 

the Macomb County Master Gardener Association  are considered Master 

Gardener Volunteer Hours and are listed under the project:  MSUE Program 

Support: Local EMG Association – Committee/Event Activities or MSUE 

Program Support: Local EMG Association – Leadership Activities 

 

We will be electing two members to the Board of Directors at the Annual 

mailto:jeshrake@hotmail.com
mailto:mgmgerst4x4@gmail.com
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Meeting in September.  Please consider volunteering to run for a position in the election.  Help is always 

needed on the Education and  Hospitality Committees. 

 

 

Educational Programs  
To register for any of the following events, please Email: 

macombcountymga@yahoo.com  Please remember to bring your membership card 

to all events. 

 
Monday, April 16 

 
“All About Hydrangeas”.  Hydrangeas are the most popular flowering shrubs, but there are many 
varieties to choose from.  English Gardens expert Jim Miller will give you an overview of the 
differences, and help you select the best ones for your garden.  6:30-7:30 P.M.  Mt.  Clemens Library, 
150 Cass Avenue.  Free to MCMGA Members +1 guest.  $5.00 each to all others.  MCMGA Quarterly 
meeting to follow.  Please attend. 
 

Thursday, May 17, 2018 
 

“Garden Tool Care”.  Join Advanced Master Gardeners Sarah Jane Hanson and Bob Ternes for our 
Spring tool care class.  Learn to dissemble, clean, sharpen and reassemble your favorite garden 
pruners.  This is a “hands-on” class, so come prepared to get your tools in shape for  
the season.  Please bring one or two tools to work on, a screw driver that matches your tool’s screws, 
a small pliers, and a sharpening stone that can be purchased at any hardware store.  Assistance 
putting tools together will be available.   6:30-8:30 P.M. at Mt. Clemens Library, 150 Cass Avenue. 
$5.00 to cover the cost of materials.  YOU MUST REGISTER FOR THIS CLASS TO MAKE SURE WE HAVE 
ENOUGH SUPPLIES.  NOTE:  CLASS SIZE IS LIMITED. 
 

Monday, June 25, 2018 
 

“The Iris Lady”.  Advanced Master Gardener Betty Slominski will show us how to divide all of those 
overgrown Iris in our gardens, and how to recognize Iris Bor insects.  This will be a “hands on” class, 
so dig up a clump or two of Iris from your garden and bring them to class.  You will be taking home 
your divided, healthy iris, and maybe even make a few trades with other classmates.  If your have 
“buggy” iris, please bring them to class.  6:30-8:30 P.M. Mt. 
Clemens Library, 150 Cass Avenue.  CLASS SIZE LIMITED.  YOU MUST REGISTER. 
 

Wednesday, July 25, 2018 
 

“Island Gardens”.  Join us as Sue Keehn shares her presentation that includes over 50 slides exploring 
the creation of an “Island” bed garden, allowing a 360 degree view of a beautifully planted area that 
floats in a landscape.  It offers all aspects of creating this style of garden including site selection, 
dimensions, edging, plant selection, focal points and design along with many inspiring pictures of 

mailto:macombcountymga@yahoo.com
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island garden examples ready for use and interpretation on participants’ own property.  We’ll also 
talk about year-round interest.  6:30-7:30 P.M.  Mt. Clemens Library, 150 Cass Avenue.  Free to 
MCMGA Members +1 guest.  $5.00 each to all others.  MCMGA Quarterly Meeting to follow.  Please 
attend. 
 

2018 Education Hours 
January 10, Backyard Butterflies…………. 1.5 hrs.  Apply to project:  Environmental Stewardship: IPM Pollinators 

March 29, Courtship and Nesting Behaviors…1.5 hrs.  Apply to project  Environmental Stewadship: Integrated 

Pest Management General 

 

Fundraisers  
  

MCMGA Items Available for Purchase  
The MCMGA now has totes and aprons available for purchase at our meetings. Totes have end pockets and 

zipper. Aprons have front pockets. Cost is $15.00 per item. 

 

 

 

 

Repeated Information  
 

From the Office  
 

Recording contacts:   
Time spent answering garden questions for anyone (not just while at a project) can be included as a contact.  It 

is important to enter contact numbers (people you have helped by answering horticulture related questions) 

when you enter your volunteer hours.  The purpose of the Master Gardener Volunteer Program is to have 

volunteers educate others on proper gardening practices using research based information.  Recording that we 

have spoken with and educated someone indicates the success of the program.  For example, if while you were 

out somewhere, you spend 15 minutes educating one person on how to properly plant and care for tomatoes, 

you would record .25 volunteer hours and under contacts put the number 1 in the appropriate 

gender/age/ethnicity column.  If ethnicity is unknown, there is a place at the bottom of the listings for the 
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number.  Another example: if you educate (answer questions) for three people while working at a project 

location, you list the volunteer hours under that project and record those 3 contacts under that hours listing.  

One last example: if you volunteer to teach a class or demonstrate a proper gardening technique to a group of 

volunteers, record the number of people when you record those volunteer hours 

 

Don’t forget that you can get many of your education hours completed over the winter months by viewing 

educational webinars and videos.  Check the VMS for links to webinars. 

 

News & Notes 
 

Crocker House Garden Walk: 
Looking for beautiful and interesting gardens for this year's Garden Walk scheduled for  Saturday, 
June 30th . If you have one in the area of Mount Clemens we would be interested in hearing from you! 
Or, if you know of a beautiful garden please let us know. 586-465-2488 
 

Greetings Gardening Enthusiasts!  Get set for the Kent MSU Extension 
annual bare root plant sale and free class - ñGet Planting with Bare Root 
Plants!ò 

We are excited to announce our annual GIG Bare Root Plant Sale paired with a free educational 
program.  This event, which includes plants that are native, colorful and hardy, has been planned just 
for you by a team of Extension Master Gardeners!  
 
Extension Master Gardeners patiently await local frost-free dates so we can rush out and purchase 
colorful perennials to fill our gardens. Sometimes the wait seems like forever!   
Spring frost may threaten greenhouse grown herbaceous plants, but you can get a jump on planting 
by taking advantage of bare-root plants. Fully dormant, these bare root perennials will acclimate 
naturally to your soil type as Michigan temperatures warm up.  Planting bare root also ensures that 
your plants are never jeopardized by excess organic media left on the root ball.  
Class instructor, MSU Extension Senior Horticulture Educator Rebecca Finneran will explore a rich 
pallet of perennials that will add interest, seasonal color to your gardens.  With a focus on new plants 
and native cultivars, many fill the bill of providing floral resources for pollinators too.   
Click on the link below for a full list of bare root plant selections and to order your bare root 
plants and register for a class:   
https://events.anr.msu.edu/2018barerootplantsaleandclass/ 
¶ Free class times: 9:00-10:00 a.m.  or   10:30-11:30 a.m. (select one) 

¶ Pick up your plant orders between 9:00 - 11:30 a.m. on Saturday, April 21st 

¶ Location: Kent MSU Extension, 775 Ball NE, Grand Rapids, MI  49503 

¶ One hour of EMG education credit / Seating Limited to 65 people per class. 

Tips for ordering plants: When you order, you need to select one free class whether you plan to 
attend the session or not!  
  
Here are just few of the bare root plants from which to choose:  

https://www.facebook.com/MacombCountyMGA/messages/?section=messages&subsection=inbox&notif_id=1521660118158775&notif_t=page_message&ref=notif&threadid=1212380983&timestamp=1521661216091
https://www.facebook.com/MacombCountyMGA/messages/?section=messages&subsection=inbox&notif_id=1521660118158775&notif_t=page_message&ref=notif&threadid=1212380983&timestamp=1521661216091
tel:(586)%20465-2488
https://events.anr.msu.edu/2018barerootplantsaleandclass/
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Paeonia óHillaryô Itoh Peony (limited quantity)   
Itoh peonies are a rare and unusual hybrid between garden peonies and tree peonies.  Features of 
both parent plantsðherbaceous growth with delicate and fascinating blooms are captured in these 
clones.   
 
Highly sought after by collectors, Itoh peonies are delightfully easy to grow!  This selection forms an 
upright bush of lush green leaves. The gargantuan, semi-double blooms feature pink petals that age 
to cream, with a contrasting maroon-red eye and yellow tuft of stamens. Flowering is always best in a 
sunny location. Clean up the dead leaves in the fall to help prevent disease problems. Plants usually 
die to the ground, or to very low woody stems for the winter. They are showy in the garden for a long 
stretch of spring.  Height: 31-35 inches         
PERENNIAL PLANT OF THE YEAR!!  Allium óMillenniumô 

With its sweet nectar, Allium óMilleniumò is a mid-late summer favorite for pollinators of all types, the 
clump forming Allium is a workhorse for the late summer garden. Touted for its pest resistance, deer 
and rabbits totally avoid this beauty. 
 Baptisia 'Pink Lemonade' (native cultivar)   

Late spring to early summer, soft yellow flowers age to dusty raspberry purple, and both colors appear 
on sturdy, charcoal stems. óPink Lemonadeô forms an incredibly full and bushy habit-a perfect 
substitution for shrubs if you are looking for structure in the garden. 
  
Happy Planting! 
The MSU Extension Grand Ideas Garden GIG Team 

 

 

 

 

  Attention Master Gardener Photographers 

  

Announcing the 2018 Master Gardener Photo Contest.  Two entries permitted per person 

for the chance to win a $25, $15 or $10 garden center gift card. 

 

Mail, or drop off, your un-framed/un-matted 8x10 photo(s), with a title and your name and address on the 

back, to the attention of Maureen Prisbe, MSU Extension Office, 21885 Dunham Rd, Verkuilen Bldg #12, 

Clinton Township, MI 48036.  All contest entries must be received by May 4th.   

 

The photos will be displayed at the MG Volunteer Recognition Banquet and each attendee will receive one 

ballot to vote for their favorite photo.  The three prizes will be awarded based on the number of votes 

received; contest winners will be announced at the banquet.  One prize per photographer, and in the case of a 

tie, high card draw will determine the winner.   

 

There are a few simple rules to keep in mind:  the contest is limited to amateur, master gardener 

photographers only; there is a limit of two photos per person; photos must have a garden/horticultural theme 

(no people pictures please); a $1 donation for each photo submission is requested. Once a photo has been a 

prize winner, it cannot be entered into the contest again.   
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Prize winning photos are maintained in an album at the MSU Extension Office and will be included in the 

Master Gardener E-newsletter.  The album will also be on display at the banquet.  Please pick-up other photos 

at the conclusion of the banquet to save on return mailing costs. You need not be present to win. 

 

 

Save the Dates 
 

Master Gardener Banquet- May 9, 2018 
“Marvelous Mushrooms” 

Location: Italian American Cultural Center on Romeo Plank Road 

Cost: $28.00 per person 

Dinner, Raffle, Photo Contest, Special Speaker, Awards & Recognition!  

Look for details and registration information in March! 

 

 

Master Gardener College – September 14 & 15, 2018 
See the MSUE Education section for details 

 

 

Volunteer Opportunities  
See the Project listings in the VMS. 

Crocker House Garden Walk  
We are also looking for gardeners to help on the day of the event (Saturd ay, June 30 ) and for helping 
out in our Crocker House Museum garden.  Call 586-465-2488 

 
Evangelical Home of Sterling Heights (Name will be changing in future) 
The Evangelical Home of Sterling Heights has been purchased by Medilodge so gardens in the 

Mediodge facility no longer qualify for Master Gardener hours. However, the Evangelical Foundation, 

a non-profit, still has a three year lease on the woodland trail.  Gardens on the woodland trail will still 

qualify for volunteer hours.  Many new gardeners ae needed to help maintain the gardens along the 

trail.  A new coordinator is also needed.  Please contact Ralph Ash if you are interested at 

rash1944@yahoo.com   Workdays and Garden Walk dates have already been scheduled.  The 

workdays are: May 19th, July 14th, Garden walk July 21st, August 11th, and October 13th.  These are all 

Saturdays.   

 

mailto:rash1944@yahoo.com
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SHADBUSH TEACHING GARDENS 

New Master Gardeners, ñoldò Master Gardeners and anyone else that would like to learn about 

volunteering here at Shadbush are invited to an orientation meeting in the garden on April 7, 10 a.m. 

to noon.  If time allows, we will do a little garden clean up that will be the kick-off for another great 

year in our garden.  Dress appropriately for a little garden work, and bring pruners, gloves & kneepad. 

Our big Clean Up Day will be the following week, April 14, 9:30 to 2:30.  We need many volunteers 

that day, so come join us!  Pizza and drinks are provided for lunch.  Itôs always been a great day to 

get together with like-minded gardeners and exchange thoughts and ideas while working!  We have 

all the wheelbarrows, rakes, buckets, etc. but you should bring your gloves, pruners and kneepad.  

Not necessary, but a good idea is to let me know if you would like to attend any of our meetings.  That 

way you can be notified if the session is postponed or cancelled.  Workdays are always ñweather 

permittingò (no heavy rain and above 55 degrees). 

Our big Shadbush Plant Sale, held at the gardens, is always a very big and popular event.  This year 

the date is June 1 & 2 from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.  We have many plants ï including native, deer resistant, 

ground cover, grasses and much more.  This yearôs sale is being run by two highly qualified, first-rate 

Shadbush volunteers, Marian and Kathy.  If you would like to help them pot up plants to get ready for 

the sale, let me know and Iôll get our work schedule to you. 

The Burgess-Shadbush Garden and Nature Center are located in River Bends Park ï E. side of Ryan 

Road between Auburn and 22 Mile Road ï at the Hamlin Road traffic light. 

Any questions, etc. Call Dianne Granthen, Project Leader at 586-739-6332 or email at 

tetrigramma@gmail.com.  Or call the Shadbush Nature Center at 586-323-2478 

 
 
Various Opportunities:  
  

¶ From Donna Miller of Grosse Pte. area.- She has a group that needs some education from 
Master Gardeners in flowers, grasses and ornamentals.  You can reach her at 313-886-5809. 

 

 

mailto:tetrigramma@gmail.com
tel:(313)%20886-5809
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Educational Opportunities  

 

At Tollgate: 

Evenings in the Garden 

  
Evenings in the Garden is a series of classes for beginner and experienced gardeners, 

homeowners, landscapers, and outdoor enthusiasts - taught by favorite regional experts - held at the 
beautiful, historic MSU Tollgate Farm. 

28115 Meadowbrook Rd, Novi, MI 48377 
Advance registration is required. 

$20. 
Registration: https://events.anr.msu.edu/evenings18spring/ 

Questions? 
Contact: S. K. Rosina Newton, newtons5@anr.msu.edu, 248-347-0269 ext. 229  

  

 
Registration for Evenings in the Garden Spring 2018 is now open. 

  
April 12 ï Nick Zimmer ï Controlling Pests Naturally 

May 31 ï Roy Prentice ï MSU Tollgate Farms: Carrying on Noviôs Agricultural Traditions 
Jun 14 ï Mary Gerstenberger ï Water: The Good, The Bad, and The Ugly 

  
  
April 12 ï Nick Zimmer ï Controlling Pests Naturally 
How many ways can you kill an aphid? In the pursuit of plant health, we donôt have to choose 
between happy plants and sustainability ï we can have both! While there are many pesticides 
available to annihilate that dreaded aphid, Nick Zimmer knows how to employ an army of allies to 
protect his plants. Nick is the owner and founder of Willow Greenhouse ï ñThe Greenest Nursery in 
Southeast Michigan.ò Nick and his team are completely pesticide-free, using nine different beneficial 
insects in their greenhouses to control ñbad bugs.ò He will share with us about his unique growing 
operation, and will also share tips and tricks that we can use to bring more ñbeneficialsò into our home 
garden. Nick Zimmer ran a successful landscape business in high school, graduated from MSU in 
horticulture, and oversaw a 60,000 square foot growing facility before creating Willow Greenhouse in 
Northville. http://willowgreenhouse.com/ 
  
May 31 ï Roy Prentice ï MSU Tollgate Farms: Carrying on Noviôs Agricultural Traditions 

https://events.anr.msu.edu/evenings18spring/
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Ever since Tollgate was first settled by Europeans in the early 1800ôs, it has been a working 
farm.  Throughout its history, Tollgateôs owners ï first the Bassett Family, then the Meyers, then MSU 
ï have managed Tollgate as a successful farm.  During the time that the Bassett family owned the 
property ï from 1831 through 1951 ïthe City of Novi made the first steps toward becoming the thriving 
municipality that we see around us today.  Come learn about the agricultural roots of the Novi 
community as seen in the history of one of its first farms. If weather permits, a tour of the Tollgate 
Farm grounds will be included. Roy Prentice has served as the Farm Manager of the MSU Tollgate 
Farm and Education Center since 1993.  Before that, he worked as a field research technician for the 
MSU Department of Forestry growing seedlings, establishing plantations, and conducting field 
experiments.  Roy has his Bachelorôs and Masterôs degrees in Forestry from MSU. He currently lives 
in the historic farmhouse at Tollgate with his wife Cindy and their Labrador ñJackò and their two 
children grew up here. Roy is also the past chair of the Novi Historical Commission. 
  
June 14 ï Mary Gerstenberger - Water: The Good, the Bad, and the Ugly 
Mary Gerstenbergerôs fun and popular program will cover all the basics of water - including what we 
have, where it's going, what we have done to it, and what we can do to help. Mary brings a 
groundwater model and a watershed model, and through activities (with volunteer help from the 
audience!) we learn about groundwater, surface water, the water cycle, water quality, and water 
conservation. Mary Gerstenberger earned her bachelorôs degree from Wayne State University. She 
began working with MSU Extension in 1997 as a Program Assistant in 4-H and Natural Resources, 
then as Environmental Education Programs Coordinator. She worked on youth programs for water 
conservation, groundwater, and the Great Lakes Education program, and adult programs for water 
quality, wetlands, conservation, and the Master Composter program. She just retired from the position 
of Consumer Horticulture Coordinator, where she handled plant and insect diagnostics, the garden 
hotline, the Master Gardener program, and other garden-related educational programming. 

 
 
 
Starting and Sustaining a School Garden 
 
April 20, 2018, 8 am - 3:30 pm 
 
This workshop is designed for teachers, paraprofessionals, parents, & volunteers to explore how to 
implement a garden at your school. It will be held at MSU Tollgate Farm. Our keynote speaker this 
year is Norm Lownds, Director of the 4-H Children's Garden, who will be sharing about his "25 Years 
of Working with Children in the Garden". For teaching teams or individuals, this experiential workshop 
will fill quickly.  
 
The registration deadline is Wednesday, April 11, 2018.  
For information about partial scholarships, contact Kristine Hahn (248) 802-4590 or hahnk@msu.edu 
 

Birds, Bees & Trees Symposium, hosted by the St. Clair County Master Gardener Assoc, 

March 24 (need to register by Feb 23. (Cost $90 before Feb. 23 after March 1, $100) 
 9-4 pm, contact Sandra Billings, 810.367.3399, email sanderan51@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

tel:(810)%20367-3399
mailto:sanderan51@yahoo.com
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Friendly Gardener Topics for 2018 
Meetings are usually 2nd Thursday of the Month, unless noted otherwise 

Time 7:00 pm at Riverwood Community Church  $3.00 Donation appreciated 

12000 Clinton River Road, Sterling Heights, MI 48313 

Located on west side of Clinton River Road, south of 19 mile 

 

THURSDAY, APRIL 12: Shady Characters in the Garden by Sue Grubba 

Is your shade garden in a rut?  Does it seem the only plants that will survive are impatiens and 

hostas?  If so, this seminar is for you.  Join Sue Grubba, a professional landscape designer and 

Advanced Master Gardener, for a comprehensive look at how to design shade garden, and an 

introduction to plants that will thrive in shady areas.  A slide presentation and handouts will help you 

make your garden look its best.  

THURSDAY, MAY 10: Attracting Bird, Bees & Butterflies with Native Plants & Eco Friendly 

Alternatives by Laura Zigmanth  

This talk specifically addresses the idea that there is a relationship between these and certain plants: 

if one installs those plants, then one will attract certain insects (i.e. pollinators in general and 

butterflies/moths specifically) which will attract birds (Serviceberry is an example). Also, there are 

certain practices one can implement in the garden to aid bird, bees and butterflies. 

Eco friendly alternatives will also be discussed. 

Manicured lawns belong to the 18th, 19th, and 20th centuries. Pruned hedges waste time and 

resources. There are many eco-friendly alternatives that cost less, and are beautiful and available 

now. Think 21st century Modern Landscape. 

Also:  

THURSDAY, MAY 10: Tool Sharpening by John Lindner. John will be available to sharpen garden 

tools. Pruners $1, Ax/Hatchet $2, Shovel $3, Lawn Mower Blade $5. 

THURSDAY, JUNE 14: Sensational Succulents by Sue Keehn, Master Gardener. This is a 61 

slide PowerPoint presentation that includes explanation of succulents and what defines them, 

descriptions & pictures of a variety of succulents, how to grow & plant them, their care, and how to 

use them in a variety of ways indoors and outside in creative ways.  The many pictures included are 

inspiring and colorful. 

 

Also JUNE 14: Plant Exchange: Please have ALL plants labeled with your name,   

name of plant & color (please NO invasive plants) & Plant Location: Sun or Shade 

 
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 6 or 13 (Date needs to be confirmed): Fermentation by Friendly 

Gardener, Fred Mitschke.  A presentation to explain the pros and cons of fermented food. The 

health benefits and how to make fermented vegetables, containing high quality probiotics. I am able to 

introduce many different probiotics into the fermented vegetables. I have been fermenting sauerkraut 

for several years and have found excellent foolproof method to ensure outstanding success. Itôs quite 

simple if somebody shows you what to do and how to do it. I also have good recipes for many other 
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vegetable fermentation, including a killer pickle recipe that is the best Iôve seen. I would also bring 

some pickles to sample and demonstrated how you make cucumbers into dill pickles. 

Also SEPT.  6 or 13 (Date needs to be confirmed): Harvest Sharing: Members may bring in their 

harvest to share with other members if they have an abundance of tomatoes, zucchini, cukes, etc.  

Also SEPT.  6 or 13 (Date needs to be confirmed):: Plant Exchange: Please have ALL plants 

labeled with your name, name of plant & color (please NO invasive plants) & Plant Location: 

Sun or Shade 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 11: October 11: Pests by Gail Morrell 

As summer fades to fall this is a great time to evaluate the landscape problems that plagued you this 

past growing season.  Whether your problem was a mammal (deer, chipmunks, moles, rabbits, 

skunks, squirrels, voles, woodchucks) or an insect/arachnid pest it is important to identify the damage 

first.  Once you have positively identified the problem you are better able to implement a successful 

treatment plan.  We will explore control options from barriers and repellents to organic or chemical 

see what works best and then choose the control option thatôs best for you.  

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 8: SOCIAL 6:15-8:30 Pot luck with socializing. No speaker.  

For more information contact Gail Straughen @ 586-247-8087 or gailstraughen@gmail.com 

 
 
 
Yardeners of St. Clair Shores 
THE YARDENERS OF ST. CLAIR SHORES…WHAT’S GROWING IN 2018 
 
 All Presentations are free and will be held at the St. Clair Shores Library located at the corner of 11 Mile & 
Jefferson 
 
MONDAY, APRIL 9th - 7 pm “MAGICAL MONARCHS” presentation by JEAN PERSELY Monarchs are the most 
recognizable butterflies around. Their numbers have declined by 90% over the past 2 decades, and they need 
our help. Join us to learn about their annual migration, lifecycle, what you can do to help them, habitat 
creation, how to raise them. Books, butterfly related items, as well as habitats will be available for purchase.  
 
SATURDAY, JUNE 9th - 9:00 am to noon YARDENERS NATIVE PLANT SALE Advanced orders 
encouraged, MAY 25th is the deadline to place your order for pick up on the day of the sale at the 
SelinskyGreen Farmhouse Museum behind the St. Clair Shores Library parking lot, located at the 
corner of 11 Mile and Jefferson. This is your opportunity to introduce or add native plants to your 
gardens. When we grow native plants in our own yards, we create vital Michigan habitat areas to 
help ensure the continued existence of both plants and wildlife. Native plants are beautiful and they 
attract birds, butterflies and bees, all important pollinators.  
 
SATURDAY, AUGUST 4th - 9:00 am to 3:00 pm YARDENERS 25th ANNUAL GARDEN TOUR 
Registration starts at 9:00 am at the Selinsky-Green Farmhouse Museum located behind the St. Clair 
Shores Library at the corner of 11 Mile and Jefferson.The cost is $5.00 for adults, children under 12 
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are free. You will view some of the loveliest yards in St. Clair Shores and get gardening ideas for your gardens 
from the homeowners. Yardeners and Master Gardeners will also be available to answer questions. Take a few 
moments to tour the Museum and gardens, and visit our vendors. Join us in celebrating 25 years of this tour!  
 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 22nd - 9:00 am to 11:00 am YARDENERS FALL PLANT EXCHANGE The plant exchange 
will be held in the parking lot of the St. Clair Shores library located at the corner of 11 Mile and Jefferson. Load 
up your vehicles with your extra plants and divisions. Bag, tag and drag your offerings to trade or give away to 
other gardeners. No $$ is involved, come with your plants and enjoy our "tailgate garden party". Please label 
all of your plants.  
 
MONDAY, OCTOBER 22nd - 7pm “PUTTING YOUR GARDEN TO REST” presentation by LORI TISEO and DEBY 
RITTER As you prepare to put your yard to bed for the winter, it's time to start thinking about spring. Along 
with tips for helping our winter garden visitors thrive and keeping winter visual interest, learn how fall is the 
best time to begin getting your yard off to a good start when spring arrives. Lori and Deby are Master 
Gardeners as well as Yardener members. The Yardeners of St. Clair Shores is a non-profit group dedicated to 
achieving beneficial environmental results by teaching and practicing earth friendly gardening. This includes 
the use of Native Plants, wildlife habitat landscaping, composting and Integrated Pest Management minimizing 
the use of harmful chemicals.  
 
The funds we raise go back into the community through donations, educational programs and planting 
projects. For more information please contact Laurel Fowler at (586) 415-7110 or scsyardeners@gmail.com . 
Everyone is welcome to attend Yardener meetings. There are no fees or dues to pay nor is membership 
required. The scheduled meeting dates are February 12, May 14, June 11, July 9, August 13, September 10, and 
November 19, at 7:00 pm. All meetings are held at the St. Clair Shores Library at the corner of 11 Mile and 
Jefferson.  
Please LIKE us on FACEBOOK …Yardeners of St. Clair Shores 
 
 
 

mailto:scsyardeners@gmail.com
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Master Gardener College ɀ September 14 & 16 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more 

information 

and to 

register, go to 

www.wildflow

ersmich.org. 

 

 

 

Plant Share 
 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.wildflowersmich.org&d=DwMFAg&c=nE__W8dFE-shTxStwXtp0A&r=nGF8iePKd4si3oKkJTtcjKoKoqHs9uQa8S6SnrZRIYE&m=ZpPhY-_5Dzehta2cmtFjerhgrpl1PsXtZfSqG8TCQ7k&s=LmWnKO8xyluHmi2gw9nlUkYDi40M1_uDJfpEnOtzk8c&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.wildflowersmich.org&d=DwMFAg&c=nE__W8dFE-shTxStwXtp0A&r=nGF8iePKd4si3oKkJTtcjKoKoqHs9uQa8S6SnrZRIYE&m=ZpPhY-_5Dzehta2cmtFjerhgrpl1PsXtZfSqG8TCQ7k&s=LmWnKO8xyluHmi2gw9nlUkYDi40M1_uDJfpEnOtzk8c&e=
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Potpourri  
 

Meadow Brook Naturalists  
Meadow Brook Hall 

350 Estate Dr., Rochester MI 

 

Meadow Brook Naturalists, a Meadow Brook Hall volunteer group dedicated to the restoration and 

preservation of the woodland areas around Meadow Brook Hall.  The Naturalists are looking for volunteers to 

help restore the woodlands around the hall by removing invasive plants and planting native trees, shrubs and 

perennials.  Workdays are on the 3rd Thursday of the month from 9am til noon.  Meet by the garage in the 

courtyard.  Please dress appropriate as we will be working in natural woodland/wetland areas that could have 

thorns or poison ivy.  Close toed shoes/boots are necessary.  Tools will be provided.  

 

For more information, call 248-364-6210 or contact MBGCmembers@gmail.com. 

This is a hands-on opportunity, but would not count for Master Gardener Volunteer Hours since there is no 

educational component. 
 

 

 

MSU Extension programs and materials are open to all without regard to race, color, national origin, gender, gender 

identity, religion, age, height, weight, disability, political beliefs, sexual orientation, marital status, family status, or 

veteran status. 

mailto:MBGCmembers@gmail.com

